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In case of a pastoral  

emergency after office 

hours, please call  

314-961-2393 x 218 

Martie Metzler’s extension  
Martie will get a notice on her 

cell phone.   
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Dear Emmanuel Family, 

 Change. Change is a scary word, except when it isn't. The word change 

brings both anxiety about what might come next and the beauty of discovering 

something new. Change is often resisted, but it comes to us whether we want it to 

or not. Our relationships change, our bodies change, our imaginations change. 

Some change is good and some change is hard, but regardless of the outcome, 

change, in and of itself, is inevitable. The seasons change, our children grow, and 

our community of faith gains and loses members every year. None of us are the 

same as we were last week, last year, last decade. We learn, we grow, we acquire 

new skills, we meet new people and visit new worlds. 

 Change, it has been said, is not painful, but rather our resistance to change 

is what brings us grief. We want to be more than what we are now, but we don't 

want to let go of what we have become. We seek to move forward, but are weighed 

down by the baggage we carry from our past. 

 We may carry on like this for a good long while until some external force 

pushes us into unfamiliar territory: a new job, a new city, a new friend, a new 

church, a new life. Many of the changes in my life have come not purely from my 

own initiative, but from the passing of time. Growing up, moving away from 

home, getting married, having children, all of these were both a decision to change 

and a force brought about by the passage of time. And time, as we know “goes not 

backward, nor tarries with yesterday.” We can bring about change, or wait for 

something to change us, but moved or mover, change is a part of our lives. 

 Think of your life. How have you changed? What have you learned, ex-

perienced, put your heart and soul into? What is still left undone? What do you 

hope to accomplish in the years you have left? How will you show the love of 

Christ as you move forward as an individual, a family, a church? What will we 

look like next week, next year, next decade? 

 How do we advance confidently in the direction of our dreams when we 

just aren't sure what the road will look like? The answer, I think, lies within a 

prayer from our order for Compline (BCP pg. 127) 

 

“Be present, O merciful God, and protect us through the hours 

of this night, so that we who are wearied by the changes and 

chances of this life may rest in your eternal changelessness;  

through Jesus Christ our Lord. Amen.” 

 

 Continued on page 2    
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Food Center News 
 

For the month of May the Food Center is asking for contributions of cereal to maintain our 

shelf stock. Just drop them in the food basket as you enter the front doors in the narthex 

Sunday morning or place them in the food basket outside the Food Center on the pew under 

the parish bulletin  board. Many thanks to the following individuals for their generous gifts 

to the Food Center in April. Thanks also to the many anonymous donors! 

Dorothea Bean  JoAnne Warren  Lt. R. Nelson  

Peg Cooper   Jennie Werremeyer   David Fitzgerald    

Pat Wiltse   Charlotte Martin  Jennie Werremeyer 

    Jeanine Mascia    Katherine Ziegler        

   

Continued from Page 1  

 Hold on to that which never changes: the love of God. God is present with us in the steady and calm times of 

our lives, and God is with us in the turbulent and terrifying times too. We may be wearied by the changes and 

chances that life brings, but constantly and consistently, God is with us. God's love for us never wavers, and God's 

grace never ceases to exist. Rest in the changelessness of God's great love for us and find that change really is nothing 

to be feared. 

Sincerely, 

 

 

The Emmanuel Team for Peace Meal at St. John’s Tower Grove Needs Volunteers 

 Emmanuel will be prepping and serving the meal at St. John’s on Arsenal on Saturday, May 28. 

Won’t you volunteer to help from 2 to 4, 4 to 6, or 2 to 6? Families with older children can participate.  

 St. John’s is on Arsenal across from Tower Grove Park…make it an afternoon!  

If you can spare a couple hours or if you have questions, please contact Peggy Schroeder at 

peggy.schroeder@outlook.com 
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MOE (Men of Emmanuel) Baseball Social! 

MOE will be hosting an informal social at Rob Skinner’s house on 

Monday, May 23 at 7 p.m. for the Cardinals v. Cubs Game. 

Come hang out and enjoy snacks and drinks and enjoy the finest garage 

in Webster Groves!  It will also be a great opportunity to learn about what 

MOE will be up to this summer and fall.  For more info contact Matt 

Schunke (matt.schunke@gmail.com) 
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 Update From Your Wardens 

 Be sure to read Tuesday’s Weekly Updates and Reminders for an update from your 

Wardens on preparations for Dan’s retirement. There will be a link in the email directly to 

the informative letter. You’ll also find an insert in Sunday’s bulletins this coming weekend. 

 If you don’t get the email or if you aren’t in church on Sunday, please call the church 

office, and we’ll mail or email you the letter. 

Mimi Shipp and Susan Moenkhaus 

SAVE THE DATE! 

You’ve all been asking “what are we doing for Dan’s retirement?”   

After the 10:00 a.m. service on Sunday, June 26 we will have a cake 

and punch reception in the dining room.   

Later that evening there will be a dinner starting at 6:00 p.m.   

There will be more details in the May 24 Angelus and in the weekly 

emails and in the Sunday announcements.   

 

 

BUILD A VBS……………... 

What????  Well maybe not “build” but for sure “CRAFT NIGHT”!! 

Anyone who wants to help with VBS, especially you talented crafters out there, come up to 

church on Wednesday, May 18 from 7:00-9:00 p.m.  All the supplies will be here.  They 

will be making all the craft items that will be used for Vacation Bible School Jun 1-3.  Rumor 

has it they may be making ‘sit-upons’!   

And FYI……….last day to register for VBS is Wednesday, May 25.  Registration is online through 

Christ Lutheran at www.christwg.org.   
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MAY INGATHERING 

During May we will be collecting fabric to take to Harvest 

Wind,  which is a sewing co-op located on Rosebud 

Reservation that makes quilts.  
 

They provide job opportunities and income to people living 

in the economically depressed area of the reservation. The Adult Missioners will 

take the fabric with them when they travel there June 11 

through 18. 
 

    We need any cotton or cotton blend fabric at least 1/4 

    yard long and any color or pattern. These are pictures   

    of some of the quilts that have been made at Harvest  

    Wind. 
 

Emmanuel Welcomes St. Cecilia Choir of Christ Episcopal Church, Springfield, MO, 

at 10 a.m. May 22 Service  

The St. Cecilia Choir is a group of 26 children, ages 4 to 14. The choir rehearses 

every Wednesday and sings an anthem every Sunday morning, as well as 

fulfilling the role of worship leaders during the service.  

St. Cecilia's director, Rachel Murad, holds a Bachelor's degree in Music 

Education from Drury University, as well as a Masters of Music Education from 

Evangel University. She teaches general and vocal music in Monett, Missouri 

for third through sixth grade. Many members of the choir are second and even 

third generation members, as the choir is a decades-old tradition of Christ 

Episcopal Church. The choir members are nick-named "Angels" because each 

one is extremely dedicated to showing God's love through music. 

We look forward to worshipping and singing at Emmanuel. 

Rachel Murad, director 

MAY IS GRADUATION MONTH! 

If you share them with us, we will be printing names of all high school graduates, and 

college graduates in the May 24 Angelus. Please email emmepisc@emmanuelepiscopal.org 

or call the office 961-2393 and give us your graduate’s name and what their near future 

plans are!   

Most graduations are life milestones, and we’d like to publicly congratulate all the 

graduates and their families! 
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Emmanuel Women’s Book Club Meets One More Time Before Summer Break 

 Emmanuel Women’s Book Club has just one more book before summer break, The Professor and 

the Madman by Simon Winchester. Here’s an edited version of a review on amazon.com: When the editors 

of the Oxford English Dictionary put out a call during the late 19th century 

pleading for "men of letters" to help with their mammoth undertaking, hundreds 

of responses came forth. Some provided several thousand entries to the editors, 

but none more than Dr. W. C. Minor, an American Civil War veteran and English 

expatriate, who was actually a certified lunatic….his dictionary entries were 

created in the Broadmoor Criminal Lunatic Asylum! While producing a 

mesmerizing coda to the doctor’s deeply troubled life, Simon Winchester also 

paints a rich portrait of the OED's leading light, Professor James Murray, who 

spent more than 40 years of his life on a project he would not see completed in his 

lifetime.  

 Please join us at 7:00 in the Dining Room on Monday, June 6...and feel free 

to invite friends, family, or other Emmanuelites to come with you and share our 

fellowship and light refreshments. If you have questions or wish to be added to 

the Book Club email list, please contact Ann McReynolds at 960-0560 or ARMcR@arm-mra.com. 

Hey Dirty Dogs … the Jr. High Youth Will Help You Come 

Clean 

 The Jr. High youth will hold a dog wash on Sunday, May 22, from 

noon to 2:00 p.m. Has your dog been rolling around in the pollen?  Is your 

dog experiencing “no one wants to pet me” syndrome? No dog? No problem.  

Come have a grilled dog! 

 The Jr. High kids will be here with hoses and pet friendly suds and 

plenty of towels to make your furry friend cute and cuddly!  They are looking to enhance the coffers 

for their trip to southeast Missouri next month! Won’t you stop by and enjoy a grilled dog with or 

without an actual dog? 

Do You Use Online Giving? 

Please review your account by ... 

• Making sure you change your contribution amount if you changed your pledge 

• Checking your profile and making any needed corrections to your email, phone, and mailing 

address. CMS will send you three notices when your credit card is close to expiring. 

• BTW—you can using your online giving for any contribution. If you don’t see the name of the fund 

listed, choose Special Gift and then let then office know that your gift is coming and what fund it 

should go to. 

• Click on the icon on Emmanuel’s website if you want to open an account. 
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“Black and Blue”  
By Lee Patton Chiles 

An original play of hope and healing, exploring the assumptions that all young black men 

are dangerous, and that all cops are bad.  Sunday, May 22 at 3:00 p.m. at Webster High 

School auditorium.  Admission free but to ensure you have a seat, please email or call 

Gitana Productions at info@gitana-inc.org or 314-721-6556. 

 

Junior High Youth Give Thanks 
 

The Junior High youth express their 

gratitude for all the gifts from Emmanuel 

and the congregation.  Some of the things 

they listed are: a safe environment and a 

pleasant room where they feel secure, Rite 

13, support via purchase of jams and cake 

mix at Christmas, purchase of tickets to 

the spaghetti dinner, (especially to those 

folks who donated even though they 

weren't able to attend), fellowship in the 

youth group, parents who drop them off 

and pick them up, and -- high on the list -- 

snacks. 

 

And we say to the Junior High kids, "The 

congregation is thankful for you." 
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UPCOMING BAPTISMAL DATES  

 

Below are the scheduled dates for Baptism and 
Baptismal Preparation Session.  At least one parent 
must attend a preparation session before a child may 
be baptized at Emmanuel. You need not have set a 
baptismal date to come to one of these sessions.  
 
If you are pregnant or still deciding about baptizing 
your child here, please come. This is a wonderful 
opportunity to learn more about baptism.  
 

Call the church office at 961-2393 to make a 
reservation.  A light supper is served. 
 

 
Baptism Dates    Prep Class 
          
May 15, 10:00 a.m.           June 7, 6:00 p.m. 
May 22, 10:00 a.m.          
June 12, 10:00 a .m. 
     

CLERGY & STAFF 
 

Dan Appleyard, Rector (ext 212) 
Martie Metzler, Assistant Priest (ext 218) 
Melanie Slane, Assistant Priest (ext. 211) 

Warren E. Crews, Priest Associate 
Paul A. Metzler, Priest Associate 

Roderic D. Wiltse, Priest Associate 
Trent Patterson, Choir Director  

Chuck Peery, Organist  
Lauren Honz, Children’s Choir Director 

Kevin Williams, Christian Youth Formation  (ext 213) 
Susan Moenkhaus, Parish Assistant  for Finance and 

Administration (ext 249 or 210) 
Mimi Shipp, Parish Assistant for Ministry Support  (ext 209) 

Deborah Primm, Part-time Sexton 
Rachael Ludwig Preschool Director (ext 123) 

 

MINISTRY CHAIRS: 
 

Ida Early, Senior Warden 
Donna Erickson, Junior Warden 

Diana Knapp, Treasurer 
Phil Smerek, Secretary 

Mark Jordan, Finance Committee 
Marilyn Keller, Jeannie Keyes & JoAnne Warren,  

Altar Guild 
Jane Emerson & Mimi Shipp, Archivists 

Peg Cooper, Caring Ministries 
Megan Wren & Martha LaFata,  

Environmental Stewardship 
David Pluhar & Paul LaFata, Facilities Management 

Melanie Slane, FaithQuest 
Al Ludwig, Scot Copeland, Matt Schunke, Rob Skinner,  

Men of Emmanuel 
Kristyn Brennan, Laurie Parker, Women of Emmanuel 

Donna Erickson, Missions 
Anne Benson & Hilary Perkins,  Parish Family Life 

Jerry Cooper, Worship 
 

Staff Email Addresses 
 

dappleyard@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
mmetzler@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
mslane@emmanuelepiscopal.org 

parishadmin@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
kwilliams@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
mshipp@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
atreas@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
cpeery@emmanuelepiscopal.org 

tpatterson@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
lauranhonz@gmail.com 

 

Church number is 314-961-2393 
 

In the case of a pastoral emergency after office 

hours, please call 314-961-2393 x218  

If not answer, leave a message.  A member of the 

clergy will return your call ASAP! 

 
May 15  Day of Pentecost Whitsunday 
Team Captain:  Isabelle Appleyard 
1st Crucifer: Cole Witte 
3rd Crucifer: Emma Sabath 
 
May 22  First Sunday After Pentecost-Trinity 
Sunday 
Team Captain:  Claire Hooker 
1st Crucifer: Elijah Myers 
3rd Crucifer: Hannah Myers 
 
May 29 Second Sunday After Pentecost 
Team Captain:  Jameson Howard 
1st Crucifer: Sophia Wilson 
3rd Crucifer: Kendra Howard 
 
June 5 Third Sunday After Pentecost 
Team Captain:  Julianna Crang 
1st Crucifer: Josh Copeland 
3rd Crucifer: Taylor Knapp 
 
 
 

ACOLYTE SCHEDULE 
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May 12 
Jonathan Hunt 
Edythe Pangle 
Linda Schuchmann 
 

May 13 
Eric Dunn 
Katie Nelsen 
Benjamin Peet 
Jared Stevens 
 

May 14 
Aaron Gray 
Sofia Mancini 
Linda Matthews 
 

May 16 
Katherine Hastings 
Clio Langdon 
 

May 17 
Bill Martens 
 

May 18 
Eileen Love 
Betsy Mackey 
 

May 20 
Mark Ludwig 
Martie Metzler 
 

May 21 
Linda James 
 

May 22 
Diane Begemann 
Rosie Wallis 

May 23 
Kathy Lorino 
Theron Perkowski 
 
May 24 
Abby Carlson 
 
May 25 
Emily Martin 
Pat Wiltse 
 
May 27 
Stephen Williams 
 
May 28 
Casey Florent 
Kevin MacBryde 
 
May 29 
Elliott Grow 
 
May 30 
Kitty Hartwig 
 
May 31 
Chris Clark 
Clark Hotaling 
Hannah Luckes 
Nancy McClary 
Adalyn Wilson 

 

 

BIRTHDAYS 

ANNIVERSARIES 

May 13 
Tiffany & Rick Warriner 
 
May 15 
Christi & Denny Maginn 
 
May 18 
Debby & Larry Martin 
 
May 20 
Shani Burley-Moore & 
Scott Moore 
 
May 23 
Janet & Jim Csolak 
Kathy & Donald Lorino 

May 24 
Nancy & Chuck McClary 
 
May 25 
Mary Lou & Mike McGuire 
May 26 
Pam & Bob Rosen 
 
May 30 
Mary Ann & Jim Lemonds 
Mart & John Mitchell 
 
 
 
 
 

ABOUT THE PARISH FAMILY 

SAVE THE DATES 

 

.Trivia Night (2015) Silent Auction Garden 

Party will be Sunday, May 22 at 4:30 p.m. 

 

Peace Meat at St. John’s Tower Grove 

Saturday, May 28 2:00 to 4:00 p.m 

 

Memorial Day Monday,  May 30 

Office Closed 

 

WOE Garden Party Friday, June 3 at Jen 

Dunn’s home 111 Summit Ave. 5:30 p.m. 

 

June 3-4 is Art + Air! 

 

Congratulations to Dr. Bob Ziegler who will be 

retiring from his dermatology practice June 30, 

2016.  We will miss going to Dr. Bob but will 

continue seeing him here at Emmanuel!   

Congratulations to David Shipp on receiving his 

CPFA, Certified Plan Fiduciary Advisor. That’s a 

mouthful! 

Congratulations to Dave Loyet’s daughter, Jessie 

Loyet Gracey  who will be receiving a PhD in 

Political Science from UMSL this month.   

 

High Fives to Maggie Kramper who has been 

selected as one of St. Louis Magazine’s Excellence 

in Nursing finalists in Advanced Practice 

 

Our sympathies to Dave Weingaertner on the 

death of his mother and long-time parishioner, 

Jean Weingaertner.  A memorial service will be 

held at Emmanuel Thursday, May 12 at 11:00 a.m.  

A light lunch will follow the service in the dining 

room. 
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THE PRAYERS OF THE PARISH ARE 

REQUESTED FOR: 

 
PLEASE keep the office updated on the progress of those you 
have placed on this list so our list remains timely. 
 
ARMED FORCES 
Parishioners:  Aaron Faust, Adam Erickson 
 

Brian Maginn, Christi & Denny Maginn's son 
Stephen Carson, Nan Rimbach's nephew 
Ron Asher, Sara Loyet's nephew  
 
 
 

IN HOSPITAL/MED TESTS or TESTS/TREATMENT 
Parishioners:   Cynthia Rapp, Andrew Davis 
 
Pam Muhlenkamp, Allison Williams’ mother 
Carroll Stribling, friend of Mimi Shipp 
Alice, friend of Betsy Mackey 
Wayne Moody, former parishioner 
Ed Porter, Lissa Johnson’s uncle 
Don Weiland, BrianWeiland’s father 
Wayne Wagnon, Bill Wagnon’s father 
Patty Tiernan, friend of Audrey Claxton 
Joy Ferguson, Doris Ferguson’s daughter-in-law 
Aaron Crowell, friend of Angie MacBryde 
Jodie Johnson, Lissa Johnson's mother 
Fran Gebhart, Doris Ferguson’s daughter 
Peggy Thacker McCaslin, Kerry Thacker's daughter 
Sue Snyder, Nancy McClary’s friend 
Charlie Schaefer, Tom’s father 
Doug Warner, Bob Ziegler’s friend 
Sue Hannah, Maureen Walsh’s friend 
 
 

LONG TERM MEDICAL NEEDS 
Parishioners: Warren Druschky, Caroline Birdsall, Jack 
Shelby, Edythe Pangle,  Joan Amerman, and Roberta 
Gehbauer 
 
Jodi Adamson, Christi Maginn’s sister 
Gene Dames, Friend of Jennie Werremeyer 
Ben Schneider, MacBryde's grandson 
Coline Martines, Michael's mother 
Annie Mae Fielder, Roberta's mother 
Tom & Carolyn Yager, Jim & Mary Ann Groetsch’s friends 
George Benson, Hilary Perkins’ step-father 
 

 
RECUPERATING 
Parishioners:  Cynthia Rapp, Gail Bailey, Bill Wright, 
Caroline Birdsall, and George Kaiser,  
 
Dave Torgeson, Nancy McClary’s friend 
 
 
THANKSGIVINGS 
 
 
 

SERIOUS ILLNESS 
Parishioners:  Carol Kimball 
 

Charlottes Roberts, Tina Kennedy’s mother 
Lee Nelson, Kay Faddis’ father 
Keith, friend of Shari Kelts’ 
Hilah Lohr, Jerry Cooper’s cousin 
Richard Schuckenbrock, Dexter Schraer’s cousin 
Cole Hancock, infant son of Melanie Slane’s friend 
Larry Pickeral, former parishioner 
David Ripes, friend of Pam Belloli 
Eleanore Orman, friend of Shari Kelts’ 
Shirley Hillebrand, friend of Maryellen Bell 
Ann Paullin, Betty Cochran’s sister 
Roberta Mackenzie, friend of Jennie Werremeyer 
Jim Wallace, Barb Russell’s brother-in-law 
Val Lewis, friend of Tricia Copeland 
Tina Smith Reckamp, friend of Tricia Copeland 
Renae Baker, Sandy & Phil’s daughter-in-law 
Cathy, friend of Delena Moredock 
Cathy Ammons, Allison Williams' friend 
Dickie Priest, Betsy Mackey's friend 
Carole Smith, friend of Nancy McClary 
Heather McFadden, Margaret DeYoung's friend 
Marty Schmitt, Margaret DeYoung's friend 
Barbara Hulett, Maryellen Bell's friend 
Tammy Stutz & family, Tracy Crews’ friend 
Jim Spangler, John Mitchell's brother-in-law  
Debra Dean-Ciriani, Lisa Teczar’s friend 
Patricia McGregor, Stella Spalt’s cousin 
Sue Fritchley, Tom & Sandi Fischer’s friend 
Kate Bell, Nancy McClary’s friend 
Keira Stout, child of Grace Clark’s co-worker 
Robert, Jane Emerson’s friend 
Glenda Morris, mom of Charlie Walch’s employee 
Alexandra Pawlik, Janet Dobbs’ friend 
 

SPECIAL NEEDS 
Parishioners: Nan Rimbach, Dee Margos, Paul Hooker 
 

Becky Miller, Mary Jane Kuhn’s Goddaughter 
Jim and Sarah Miller, Maryjane Hotaling’s parents 
Marguerite Arreano, Michael Martines’ aunt 
Ann Williams, Kevin Williams’ mother 
Parker Jane Allen, Mary Jane & Rick Kuhn’s granddaughter 
Lena Elizabeth Cuthill 
William Richardson Cuthill 
Nete Bublis, Maryellen Bell’s sister-in-law 
Keith Stumpf, JoAnne Warren’s friend 
Laura Worth, Shari Kelts’ friend 
Keturah Grunblatt, friend of Shari Kelts’ 
Julie Drefke, Friend of Diana Knapp 
Becky Petty, friend of Melanie Slane 
Ieshia Charging Hawk, friend of adult mission trip group  
Sue Kohler, Sue & Lou Clauss' friend 
Andrew Jones, Steve & Lisa Teczar’s nephew 
Charlotte Roberts, Tina Kennedy’s mother 
Maggie & Jemma Moccasin, friends of Adult Mission Trip 
Greg Goodman, Barb Russell’s friend 
Katya Soll, Shari Kelts’ daughter 
Barbara Schlectic, Lynn Stephenson’s mother 
Murphy Family, friends of Kuhns 
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CALENDAR OF UPCOMING EVENTS 
For a complete listing of events, please consult our online calendar at www.emmanuelepiscopal.org 

 

SUNDAYS 
Pentecost Picnic 
May 15 at 11:30 a.m. 
 
Summer Schedule starts 
May 15 with 8:00 a.m., 10:00 a.m. 
and 5:30 p.m. services 
 
Black and Blue play 
May 22 at 3:00 p.m. 
 
Jr. High Dog Wash 
May 22 Noon to 2:00 p.m. 
 
 
 

MONDAYS 
Vestry  
May 16 at 7:00 p.m. 
 
Emmanuel Book Club 
June 6 at 7:00 p.m. 
 

TUESDAYS 
Newsletter Deadline 
May 17 
 
Contemplative Prayer 
May 24 at 5:30 p.m. (Chapel) 
 

Woe-Begone Lunch Group 
May 24 at 11:30 a.m. 
 
 

WEDNESDAYS 
Holy Eucharist at Noon 
Every Wednesday in Chapel 
 

Bible Study (Rm. 214) 
Every Wednesday at 10:30 a.m. 
 
Adult Forum Planning Mtg. 
May 11 at 7:00 p.m. 
 
Last Choir Rehearsal for 
Cherub, Junior Choir and 
Adult Choirs 
May 11 

 
WEDNSDAYS continued 
Emmanuel at Laclede 
May 18 at 2:00 p.m. 
 
Build a VBS Craft Night 
May 18 7:00 to 9:00 p.m. 
 

THURSDAYS 
Men’s Bible Study at Stratton’s 
Thursdays at 7:00 a.m. 
 
Jr./Sr. High Leaders Meeting 
May 12 at 6:30 p.m. 
 
Prayer Shawl Ministry 
May 18 at 7:00  p.m. 
 
Roberts/Rieber Wedding     
Rehearsal 
May 19 at 5:00 p.m. 
 
 

FRIDAYS 
VBS Planning Meeting 
May 20 9:30 to 11 a.m. 

 
 

SATURDAYS 
Metro III Meeting—St. Paul’s 
Carondelet 
May 14 at 10:00 a.m. 
 
Former Wardens Lunch 
May 14 at 11:30 a.m. 
 
Facilities Management  
May 21 at 8:30 a.m. 
 
St. Cecilia’s Choir Rehearsal 
May 21 at 10:00 a.m. 
 
Roberts/Rieber Wedding 
May 21 at 3:30 p.m. 
 
Peace Meat at St. John’s 
May 28 2:00 p.m. to 4:00 p.m. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

So much going on 

Sunday, May 22 

• Graduation Seniors  

Recognition 
 

• Commissioning of 

Junior High, Senior 

High and Adult 

Missioners 
 

• St. Cecelia’s choir 

from Christ Church, 

Springfield, MO 
 

• Jr. High Dog Wash 

and Hot Dog BBQ 

Noon to 2:00 p.m. 
 

• “Black and Blue” play 

at WGHS 3:00  p.m. 

 

• Silent Auction from 

MOE Trivia 2015 at 

4:30 p.m. at LaFata’s 

 WE’RE LOOKING FOR A 

FEW GOOD HELPERS…. 

SATURDAY MAY 14  

To help the  

 PENTECOST PICNIC 

leaders cut up fruit and 

prep for Sunday   

Email BethAnn Riechman 

(fashion1st@msn.com) or 

Jessica Schunke 

(Jessica.schunke@gmail.com) 

if you can come by  

between 5-6 p.m. 
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 Sunday Worship Schedule and Propers 

The next newsletter deadline is May 17,  2016 for the issue to be published on May 24, 2016.  All articles and 

information should be submitted to the Parish Office (parishadmin@emmanuelepiscopal.org or mshipp@emmanuelepiscopal.org) by 

email, if possible. Thank You. 

Child care is available in the nursery (near the Big Bend entrance) from 9:45 a.m. until after the 10:00 a.m. service.  
Sunday Service Schedule: 8:00a.m., 9:00 a.m., 10:30 a.m. & 5:30 p.m.   

Propers 5C June 5— Third Sunday After Pentecost 
 
1 Kings 17:17-24 

Psalm 30  

Galatians 1:11-24 

Luke 7:11-17  

Propers for May 15—Day of Pentecost —Whitsunday 
 
Acts 2:1-21  
Romans 8:14-17  
John 14:8-17 
Psalm 104:25-35, 37 

Propers for May 22— First Sunday After 
Pentecost—Trinity Sunday 
 

Proverbs 8:1-4, 22-31 
Romans 5:1-5 
John 16:12-15 
Psalm 8 

Propers 4C May 29— Second Sunday After Pentecost 
 

1 Kings 8:22-23, 41-43 

Psalm 96:1-9 

Galatians 1:1-12 

Luke 7:1-10  


